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INTRODUCTION

On July 9 I received with great pleasure the following invitation that gives me great
pride to reproduce:

“Please let me introduce myself as the present President of Japanese Association of
Comparative and Developmental Immunology. I am writing you for all members of
the JADCI. As you may know, we are going to have the 20th Annual Meeting of the
JADCI on August 25 through 27 this year in Tokyo. In addition to the usual abstract
booklet, we are planning to print a small additional booklet collecting some words
and notes from many members of our association. We are very grateful if you could
send us a note for celebration, as one of the founding fathers of the Association. I
apologize for such a short notice, but we would greatly appreciate for having your
message for our members. If you could, please send me a return e-mail with your
messages attached, by the end of this month. There is no restriction for the length
of such messages (or essay).

Dr. Emiko Furuta, now our Honorary President, is especially eager to have your
writings, and I am here to convey her heartfelt greetings to you.

Thank you for your consideration. I am looking forward to hear the good news”.

With best regards from us all.

Yours sincerely,

Takeshi Yoshida, M.D. President, JADCI

With immediacy and enthusiasm, I responded to Dr. Yoshida in the following manner:



“I express deep appreciation to you for the honor of your invitation and that of my dear
friend Dr. Emiko Furuta. Our friendship and collaboration for the good of JADCI
began in 1988 when I was fortunate to have received a Fellowship from the Japan
Society for the Promotion of Science. At Yamaguchi University with Prof. S
Tomonaga, I began the extremely enjoyable project of initiating the JADCI. 1988
marked my 10th-11th year visiting Japan making strong professional relations and
lasting friendships since the first visit in 1977. I only hope to be able to come to Japan
for another significant year in the history of JADCI: 25th: 30th: 35?? Who knows?!
After all, the JADCI is the largest most prominent and active of the few ISDCI groups in
existence. The other, the Italian Comparative Immunology group, is probably second.
In fact, JADCI is almost rivals the ISDCI in its size and international influence”

Of course I will write a piece to celebrate the 20th Anniversary and will do that with the
greatest pleasure and enthusiasm. I am still in contact with many friends in Japan
through our professional ties and friendship.

By the way, I am just recovering from jet lag, having spent last week in Tokyo, Kyoto
and Kanazawa. Dr. Furuta knows that I am Founding Editor in Chief of a new journal,
eCAM along with another long time friend, Prof N. Yamaguchi. Dr. H Wago, has also
shared some interest. eCAM just received the first impact factor in 4 years of 2.5 and is
ranked internationally as the best research journal for integrative medicine.

I will submit my essay dedicated to respect for JADCI by the end of the month”.

EARLY BEGINNINGS: 1977

In 1997, I founded the journal, Developmental and Comparative Immunology and the
International Society of Developmental and Comparative Immunology. At that time I
had received an Eleanor Roosevelt Fellowship from the International Union Against
Cancer to spend my second sabbatical at the Ludwig Institute for Cancer Research in
Lausanne Switzerland. To begin that sabbatical, I took my first trip to Japan, one
month lecturing all over the country. To Sapporo and Ube. I became completely
captivated and held spell bound the culture, the generosity of Japanese people, the
order, and openness to others perhaps more than we (“others”) are to them! After all
a chorus sings the fourth movement of Beethoven’s ninth symphony in Tokyo on New
Years’ day. What other western capital knows how or even cares about focusing as
wondrously on a contribution of Japanese culture? After making so many friends,
seeing DCI labs and essentially visiting every region, I vowed to return to Japan—and
indeed I have and still do, just one week ago.



FAST FORWARD TO 1988

This was a banner year not only for the establishment of JADCI, but it marked the 40th

year of Pergamon Press and 10th of DCI. As you all know DCI in 1988 looked nothing
like it does now. In 1988, DCI was photo offset, not electronic, no uniform font—but I
secured a publisher, editors and contributors that formed the lifeblood and foundation
of DCI. It was my wish to one day convene an international congress in Japan, but in
lieu of this, I opted to edit the proceedings of all the national meetings of JADCI and
saw to it that JADCI was well known as the preeminent DCI branch in Asia and in fact
JADCI has emerged as perhaps as large or nearly so as the parent ISDCI. (1)

Following the vow to return to Japan, I was fortunate to have been awarded a
Fellowship from the Japanese Society for the Promotion of Science and so back to
Japan I went for about three months basing myself in the laboratory of Professor S.
Tomonaga, Yamaguchi University, Ube. Because of being surrounded by enthusiasm
and talent, my suggestion of forming a society in Japan fell on fertile ground, the
ever-cooperative ears of my Japanese colleagues and friends. Getting a sufficient
number of signatures and approval for a meeting was not at all difficult. So, we
organized a Symposium on Evolution and Differentiation of the Immune System, 30
January 1988 in Ube, the cover showing a plasma cell of a skate from Professor
Tomonaga and the next picture- that dignified photo of our group who
attended—upwards of about 50 people, followed by the proceedings, essentially the
abstracts that formed the beginnings of later reports of the annual meetings of JADCI
to which I insisted should be published in DCI…again informing the world of the talent,
output and influence of Japan in comparative and developmental immunology (2), the
proceedings from the meeting held in Ube.

FAST FORWARD YET AGAIN TO 2008 and BEYOND

For a future anniversary, I would like to propose to my friends and colleagues still
fortunate to be alive and healthy and of course spear headed by our steadfast
Honorary President Emiko Furuta, that we convene a congress of ISDCI in Japan. I
always wanted that and tried through every avenue that I knew to promote a congress.
Clearly the 11th ISDCI will be in Prague, 2009. Maybe 3-6 years hence we in ISDCI
should come to Japan. For myself, I have retained good health, not ready to retire
after 46 years at UCLA and most importantly have been able to go to and learn to love
Japan since 1977. How very lucky I have been and for that I am thankful to Japanese
friends and colleagues for innumerable instances of generosity and superb hospitality!
I cannot name all of you, but your faces cross my vision often!

To you my fellow members of JADCI I fervently salute you and us!

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY AND PLEASE HAVE MANY MORE!
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